Minutes of SEO Genderwise E team meeting on 14 June 2006

Present:
Ms. J. Rieskin, Urban District of Amsterdam Southeast – programme manager of SEO (socio-economic consultation); Ms. M.C. Karg, Restart; Ms. R.E. Grames, Women’s Media Network/LG Productions; Mr. R. Yeboah, Yeboart Consultancy; Ms. C. Otieno, A.M.E. church, Ms. M. Wernet, M.A.M.A. foundation; Ms. M. Caupain, Esperauro training/advice. 

Apologies for absence:

Mr. Sedney, St Corberty; Mr. Dörsch, Education/Housing.
1a.
Opening and setting of the agenda
· Ms. Rieskin opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. She thanked the people present for the fact that they were prepared to attend on the date changed at short notice. 
· In reply to her mail, she has received apologies for absence from Mr. Sedney and in reply to her confirmation of the change of date another apology from Mr. Dörsch. It is a shame that, with their absence, there is no representative from the education sector.
· It is important to have feedback from Barcelona before the steering committee meeting of the coming weekend, because otherwise that information will be lost from the preparation for the Sicily workshop. 
· Ms. Rieskin informed the meeting that Ms. Calderhead was on holiday. Ms. Rieskin will therefore both chair the meeting and prepare a list of decisions. There will therefore not be extensive minutes of the discussion at this meeting. 
· Furthermore, Ms Rieskin said that not everyone had filled in the forms for the profiles yet. She requested that this still be done. For those who cannot supply a photograph digitally, she could have an ordinary passport photo scanned in at the urban district offices.
2.
Minutes of SEO Genderwise meeting on 6 April 2006

There was one textual observation:

Ms. Wernet has had pedagogic training.

3.
Feedback from Barcelona workshop

The three members who went to Barcelona had agreed to each prepare their own report and ultimately combine that in one report. So far only Mr. Yeboah has sent in a report. This has been forwarded by mail to all E team members. 
The members each presented their own perception and impressions. There were presentations given by experts from several countries concerning measures found that are aimed at the man in the context of emancipation. Typical was that it was always the family that came back as the kingpin of this issue in every discussion. The topic was specifically education.
4.
Participation in the second European meeting in Sicily from 4 to 8 October 2006.

There seemed to be little experience with emancipation policy aimed at the man from the workplace. Ms. Karg told the meeting that, as national consultant on diversity with the Ministry of Justice, she had cooperated in a project concerning undesirable intimacy/sexual harassment. This concerned a training course for managers, with regard to the fact that people who do not lodge complaints concerning undesirable intimacies/sexual harassment frequently do not progress further within their company. 
Two team members can be delegated. After some discussion on the subject, Ms. Grames was selected as the second delegate.
5.
Any other business/closing
No further business.
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